
BRUCE MINES AND AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
Tuesday, Dec. 03, 2019 – Peterson’s Law Office – 8:10 A.M. 

WEBSITE: www.brucemineschamber.com 
Email: info@brucemineschamber.com 

 
Present:               
Michael Peever – Mike Peever Auctions 
Larry Peterson – Peterson & Peterson Law Firm 
Rick O’Hara – Town Councillor  
Jim McCulloch – Retired Project Manager 
Darren Foster – Foster’s Freshmart 
 
Regrets: 
Jerry Bogart – Town Councillor 
 
Call to Order:  
Mike Peever called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. 
 
Minutes: 
Motion: Larry Peterson – Darren Foster that the minutes of Nov. 05, 2019 be approved – carried 
 
Financial Report: 
Motion: Larry Peterson + Jim McCulloch that the financial report be approved – carried. 
 
Coalition of the Willing: 
Darren Foster reported they had a successful planning session.   Dec. 7 – Christmas Down the Line 
has been organized – radio and posters. Christmas Lights and Gnomes are being worked on.  
 
Darren will take on the Angel Street Lights project. This will involve working with the Town and 
Algoma Power. 
  
COW will come up with a financial plan for 2020 activities to be submitted to the Chamber. 
 
Parking: 
COW is trying to get a meeting with the Town + MTO + local businesses on how to deal with parking 
issues during the big dig downtown. 
 
Community Safety Zone: 
A letter of support will be sent in to the Town today 
 
Promotions at Marina: 
The boater’s bags don’t appear to be working well and there is a need to think of another project to 
promote the local marina and area. 
 
Citizen of the Year: 
This annual event is being planned for February 2020. The committee is open to receiving names of 
local citizens who should be recognized. 
 
Next Chamber Meeting: 
Tuesday February 04, 2020 at 8:00 a.m. 
 
Adjourned 8:30 a.m. 
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